The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

July 8, 2002

Page 2


July 8, 2002

The Honorable Cynthia Sullivan

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Sullivan:

Enclosed is an ordinance making a minor amendment to the real property surplus provisions in chapter 4.56 of the King County Code to facilitate the transfer of parks located in Potential Annexation Areas to the cities designated to annex the areas in which the parks are located.  

Currently, there is a streamlined process for the transfer of parks inside cities.  These facilities can be transferred to cities without going through the surplus property procedures set forth in KCC 4.56.070.  Each such transfer is approved by the County Council.  

Because of the severity of the current fiscal crisis, the County is aggressively pursuing not only the transfer of parks within cities, but also parks inside the Potential Annexation Areas of cities.  Several cities are in fact interested in such transfers, having concluded they are able to financially assume responsibility for these parks and that doing so would be consistent with, and supportive of, their annexation goals.

However, under current County Code, parks within Potential Annexation Areas must first be screened through the County’s surplus property process.  This can be a lengthy process, and increases the likelihood that these parks may be converted to non-park use.   

In order to expedite the transfer process, this ordinance makes clear that parks located in Potential Annexation Areas may be transferred to the cities designated to annex the areas in which they are located for continued park and recreation use without going through the surplus property process.  The proposal is to treat such parks in the same way as parks within city boundaries.

Your prompt consideration of this ordinance is appreciated.  If you or your staff have questions on this proposal, please contact Karen Reed, Special Project Coordinator, at (206) 296-0236.

I recommend approval of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  David deCourcy, Chief of Staff




  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Steve Call, Director, Office of Budget


Pam Bissonnette, Director, Department of Natural Resources & Parks (DNRP)


Bob Burns, Acting Manager, Parks Division, DNRP


Karen Reed, Special Project Coordinator, DNRP


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Pat Steel, Manger, Facilities Management Division, DES

